Bepartment of Justice Mashington

APR 4 1908

Received 6 APR 68

Mr. Emory L. Brown, Jr. Route No. 4, Box 82 Farmingdale, New Jersey 07727

Dear Mr. Brown:

Your letter to the Attorney General concerning Warren Commission Exhibit 1974 has been referred to me for reply.

All the evidence pertaining to the assassination of President Kennedy gathered by the Warren Commission was transferred to the National Archives, where the bulk of the evidence is available for investigation by researchers. As noted in the letter of February 8, 1968 to you from the Director of the Federal Bureau of Investigation, this includes all the material developed by the FBI. The letter of February 21, 1968 to you from the Archivist of the United States indicates that the records of the Commission will be made available to you to allow you to search for any additional evidence pertaining to Exhibit 1974.

Accordingly, I regret that we are unable to be of further assistance.

Sincerely,

Frank M. Wozencraft Assistant Attorney General Office of Legal Counsel

First Assistant